
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parent/Carer          
 
Operation Encompass 
 
Newcastle City Council and Northumbria Police set up a project called ‘Operation Encompass’ in which all 
Newcastle schools and the City Council are involved.   It started in November 2016 with the focus of 
supporting children who are affected by domestic abuse.  
 
Following any domestic abuse incident being reported to Northumbria Police, where children aged between 
4 and 16 years old are present, witnessed or involved in the incident, the Police will send this information to 
Children’s Services at Newcastle City Council, who will then notify the children’s schools.   
 
After such an incident, children often arrive at school distressed, upset and unprepared for the day.  
Operation Encompass will ensure that schools are made aware at the earliest possible opportunity and can 
subsequently provide support in a way that means the child feels safe.  
 
Each school has a member of staff (key adult) who has received training on Operation Encompass and will 
ensure that necessary support is made available to the child.  They can also liaise with the Police and 
Newcastle City Council, when required.  
 
Our involvement in this project demonstrates our school’s commitment to working in partnership, to 
safeguard and protect children, and to providing the best possible care and support for our pupils. 
 
In the meantime, if you would like to speak to someone further about Operation Encompass or require 
further information, please do not hesitate to contact me or Audrey Johnson at Newcastle City Council; 
audrey.johnson@newcastle.gov.uk.   
 
You can also find out more information by accessing the following website: 
http://www.operationencompass.org 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Mr L Clarke 
 
Deputy Headteacher (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
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